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Dear Mr, Guerra:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt
of a proposed amendment to the Hudson County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County
Plan) dated January 30, 2018. This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion
of the revised hours of operation for waste acceptance and processing on a six-month trial basis at
the Lincoln Recycling Services, Inc. Transfer Station/Materials Recovery Facility (TS/MRT)
located at 4711 Dell Avenue, Block 91, Lot 1; Block 93, Lots A & B; Block 95, Lot 1 and Block
100, Lots 24-27 in the Township of North Bergen. At the termination of the six-month trial, the
Hudson County improvement Authority shall affirm to the Department the revised operating hours
in the County Plan. If no correspondence is received after the six-month trial, the revised hours of
operation will prevail.

Specifically, the following revised hours of operation are included in the County Plan for the
Lincoln Recycling Services, Inc. TS/MRF:

s Acceptance of waste: Monday through Friday: 5:00 a.m, to 7:00 p.m.
Saturday: 5:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

® Processing of waste: Monday through Friday: 5:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.
Saturday: 5:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of revised hours of operation can be
accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the revised
hours of operation at the Lincoln Recycling Services, Inc. TS/MRF is hereby approved as an
administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).
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- Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of
the Department’s intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted
operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609)
292-4393 or email at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning & Licensing




